POST OFFICE BOX 186

EUNICE, NEW MEXICO 88231-0186
S & D RAN CH,LLC TELEPHONE (505) 394-2571

FAX (505) 394-2452

March 26, 2008

0il Conservation Division-Hobbs

L. W. "Buddy" Hill-Compliance Officer
1625 N. French Drive

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Re: Letter dated February 19, 2008
Drinkard Homestead 001

Dear Mr. Hill,

As you are aware, the Drinkard Homestead Well addressed in your letter of February
19, 2008 has been inactive since the deaths of Tom and Winnie Kennann.

Please let this letter serve as notice as of March 25, 2008 the Drinkard Homestead
Well will be back in production.

If there is anything more that needs to be done for the well to be in compliance
please let us know.

Thank you for your patience and cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely,

£~Leo V. Sims, II




